January 16, 2003

Highlands Neighborhood Meeting.  President Teresa Muro presiding.

Officers attending:  Secretary - Karen Story; Board members-at-large: Jeannie Baker, Steve Hager.

I. Kellie Jordan, Administrative Assistant at KDL (Kirkland Downtown on the Lake) association, filled us in on the many upcoming activities KDL is planning, including the 4th of July parade, a car show on July 27th, a garage sale to benefit KDC, and a Marina Park event on opening day of boating season. She also told us about a number of new stores that will be opening downtown, including Ravenna Gardens, Coldstone Creamery, and several restaurants.

II. Kellie is looking for a children’s parade director. Contact her at (see Kirkland Downtown link).

III. Kellie is also looking for someone with a small motor boat who can be the “rescue” boat for the fireworks barge on 4th of July. Requirements: less than 20 ft. long, fast, can hold 4-5 people, can’t drink. This boat will have special privileges to use the boat launch that evening. 

IV. Entry fee for a neighborhood float in the 4th of July parade is $25. We need float ideas. We asked that ideas be sent to Teresa. 

V. Joan and Sara Johnson will put the following announcements in the February issue of the Courier: a request for float ideas; and a reminder about the Neighborhood Connections ballot.

VI. Debbie Ohman gave an update on the plans for the neighborhood food drive. It will be held on January 25th from 9-3 at the kiosks at 116th and 112th. She has enough volunteers. Steve will park his trailer by the 116th kiosk the night before. Debbie will use her van at 112th. Food will be taken to the food bank on Monday.

VII. We brainstormed ideas for neighborhood articles in the Kirkland Courier. These included: the history of old houses, neighborhood history, interesting people who live in our neighborhood. 

VIII. Teresa Muro suggested we think of ways to help support the seniors in our neighborhood. She asked that we all think of ideas to discuss at future meetings. 

IX. Steve Hager and Rick Baker showed us their proposed plans for a 20 x 40 foot covered area at Highlands Park. It will be constructed if neighbors vote for it on the Neighborhood Connections ballot. 

X. Jennifer Pruitt from Kirkland Neighborhood Services handed out a flyer outlining the new tree policy. This policy will be  formalized by the City soon. 

XI. The Neighborhood Connections ballots will be mailed the week of Jan. 20.

XII. The meeting adjourned at 8:15.

